
Dearly Beloved Brethren and Friends,

We are constantly reminded of the variety of gifts in the body of 
Christ, here in the work of the Lord in the ministries of MITC. The 
Lord manifests the variety of HIS operations day after day. No single 
person can do all things and each person is essential as the body 
functions with all the God given gifts, talents, and the means of 
each member individually, as the above scripture teaches. We are 
grateful as we see this reality happening every day right before our eyes! 
Praise the Lord for His many gifts and callings through which His Name 
is made known throughout the World and specifically here in Mexico.

Our second year students were used in a very special way during the weeks of the summer. The second year group 
was divided into teams of two and they went to different villages in the mountains to hold weeklong Vacation Bible 
Schools’, teaching the children the Word of God. This year’s program was about the battle of faith, using the theme 
of John Bunyan’s work “The Holy War” as the illustration for the teaching and the stories of Joshua and the Israelites 
conquering the land of Canaan. The children learned that without Christ as our Savior we are trapped in our sin and 
slaves to our desires. They also learned that His Victory on the Cross of Calvary is the liberation, bringing freedom from 
sin and condemnation for all who by grace believe in HIM. Our students traveled to very remote areas in the Cuicateco 
and Chinanteco areas of the state of Oaxaca and also to the mountain regions of Veracruz among the Nahualt Indians 
in the Aculcinapa area.

It is wonderful to see the Scriptures being planted in the hearts of children.  Our students use their God-given gifts 
and the preparation they received here at the Bible School enabling them to do an amazing work in the lives of these 
young ones. Through the years we have seen many of these children come to know the Lord and later feel called to 
the ministry, and then come and prepare for ministry here at MITC. Praise the Lord for using our second year students 
this summer in more than twenty-four churches.

Lord, You have been our dwelling place in all generations. Before the mountains were born Or You gave birth 
to the earth and the world, Even from everlasting to everlasting, You are God. So teach us to number our days, 
That we may present to You a heart of wisdom. Let Your work appear to Your servants And Your majesty to their 
children. Let the favor of the Lord our God be upon us; And confirm for us the work of our hands; Yes, confirm the 
work of our hands. Psalm 90:1,2,12,16,17 (NASB)
For the Lord is good; His lovingkindness is everlasting And His faithfulness to all generations. Psalms 100:5 (NASB)

Graduation Day marks the passing of the generations of the Bible 
Schools. We are acutely aware of the workings of the Everlasting, 
Almighty God in our midst. It is by His provision, power and grace 
that another year has been accomplished, that another generation of 
workers for the Gospel ministry has been prepared and that we have 
been sustained with all that is necessary for His will. We also realize 
that our earthly life is temporal and that we must number or count 
our days. We must also seek His wisdom for our daily lives to make 
them count towards eternity when this type of opportunity to serve 
God in the midst of sin and brokenness will be over. This eternal work 
is what we desire to be confirmed, the work of the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ the Son of God. May He continue to perform this in us for His 
glory.

This year the graduation was blessed by the Lord in the preaching 
of the Word by Pastor Tim Tallent from FBC of Hartsville. The 

messages at graduation and 
in the conferences before 
were powerful studies linking 
Old Testament types to their 
fulfillment in Christ, specifically 
those regarding Him as our 
fulfilled Sabbath Rest, present 
and future. This year’s ten 
graduates were made up of 
seven from the Full Time 
program and three from the 
Saturday Seminary. The past 

“year of practice” (fourth and last year) went well for our seven “Full Time” program students as they ministered in 
a variety of locations in Mexico, Colombia, and the United States. Some were in mountain village areas and others 
in cities, but each one of them were serving as pastors, evangelists and in children ministries, youth ministries and 
women ministries. We always have more requests for our fourth year students than we can ever fill, so we pray 
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Now there are varieties of gifts, but the same Spirit. And there are varieties of ministries, and the same 
Lord. There are varieties of effects, but the same God who works all things in all persons. But to each 
one is given the manifestation of the Spirit for the common good. For even as the body is one and yet 
has many members, and all the members of the body, though they are many, are one body, so also is 
Christ. Now you are Christ’s body, and individually members of it.  1 Corinthians 12:4-7,12, 27 (NASB)

VBS among Cuicatecos
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One of the special places we had a VBS was right here on the MITC campus. Each year we are blessed to receive 
children from our ever-growing neighborhood, who come and learn from our students. The majority of these kids 
are from non-church going families, but they are allowed to come and learn because of the witness of the mission to 
the community, of love and good works. It is a blessing to see the parents entrust their children to our students and 
staff led by teacher Alfredo Arce and learn the Bible Stories. This year, we had a wonderful attendance with over 200 
children.  Also helping our students to staff this special week of ministry, was the brethren from Bible Chapel of Delhi 
Hills.  Leading this USA part of our VBS team was Kara Landis, who for many years has teamed with our students and 
coordinated the brethren coming down from this church in Cincinnati, OH.  Pastor Kevin Landis blessed us during the 
week preaching the Word in several services in the churches.

Also manifesting a variety of gifts and means, we had 
the Mission Team from Broadmoor Baptist Church. 
Centering around Medical Evangelistic Ministry, this 
group led by Pastor Chuck Pourciau impacted the 
Central Veracruz Region, holding fourteen clinics at 
different locations including several in the mountain 
regions of Aculcinapa and Ixhuatlan. The Gospel was 
shared by our students and staff, while our visiting 
doctors gave general consultations with medicines 
to the people in each town. While the doctors used 
their capacities, others in this group gave out 
clothing, reading glasses, toys and of course Bibles, 
all showing the Love of the Lord in a variety of ways.

Many hearts were touched by this loving ministry 
and two new towns with no Evangelical witness were 
opened to the ministry of MITC by this means provid-
ed by the Lord through our brethren of Broadmoor. 
In the near future we hope to see churches glorifying 
Christ in these new locations.

VBS at MITC

Bible Chapel

Pastor Chuck Pourciau

Broadmoor Medical Team
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Another means of reaching people with the Gospel is through 
our Summer Youth Camp. Each year, this powerful activity 
is blessed by the working of the Lord through our students, 
staff and visitors who help. We are thankful to the Lord for 
the gifts and ministry of our friend and Evangelist Bill Britt, 
who brought messages this year under the theme “Salva-
tion is of the Lord!”.  Glorifying God’s work in our salvation 
throughout the messages and activities of the camp, many 
of the youth attending were brought to repentance and faith 
in Christ, and also to obey and serve the Lord with the gifts 
and capacities that God has already put in their lives. We 
thank the Lord for using our third year students as leaders 
and counselors for the youth, coordinated by Teacher Jimmy 
Roblero, our Youth Camp Director.

Again, we see the variety of gifts functioning in the body 
of Christ.  For all this we give thanks to the Lord, and for 
all those who have come to serve with us this summer.

We are thankful to God for the safety and blessing from 
the Lord during all the travels to and from the USA and 
also here in our area of Mexico during these months.
God also uses EACH one of you who pray, love, and 
support, the work even though you may have never 
been able to come to the mission here in Cordoba. 
God uses you to be a blessing to us and to help con-
tinue the work of the Lord here at MITC. This is part of 
the miraculous working of the BODY of Christ in this 
world, as each member serves with whatever God has 
given! So we thank the LORD for YOU, and we thank 
you for your partnership in the Gospel. To God be the 
Glory forever. 

Yours by His grace,

Helping with a great part of the work needed to house 
and feed the 180 youth for five days of the camp, 
we had Pastor Danny Giltner and members from 
Community Harvest Baptist Church. These brethren 
helped cook, serve, and clean, in the Dining Hall, and also 
presented the Gospel message through dramas before each 
conference. So there was a strong visual testimony of the 
love of Jesus given to all the youth attending the camp, 
by brother Danny and his team during the whole week.

Sunday, September 29 - 10:00 a.m.
Refuge Church (next to Mama Mias)
3055 Knight St. Shreveport, LA
Dr. Cliff Estes, Pastor

Wednesday, October 2 - 6:30 p.m.
Calvary Baptist Church
9333 Linwood Ave. Shreveport, LA
John Lary, Pastor

Sunday, October 6 - 9:15 & 11 a.m.
Woodcreek Church
3400 E. Renner Rd. Richardson, TX
Scott Stonehouse, Pastor

Dan Hall’s USA Itinerary - 2019

Youth Camp

Pastor Danny Team

Bill Britt
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Memorials and Honorariums • August 2019

In Memory of: From:
Bill Magee.................................................................
Karen Phillips....................................................................
Elaine Garcia.....................................................................
Elmer Kirk Carr.................................................................
Linda Pearson...............................................................
Joseph Francis Norman, Sr......................
John McDaniel................................................................

Dr. Charles Goben
Bobbie Shaw
Bobbie Shaw
Bobbie Shaw

Robert Pearson
Richard and Camille Menzie

Joan R. Shows

In Honor of: From:
Dr. O.K. Bailey...........................................................
Dr. Tommy Mook.....................................................
Kevin Lopez, Congratulations on Graduation..............
John Powell, Happy Birthday!...........................
Scott Wilson, Happy Birthday!..........................
Jim and Susan McNeer, Happy Anniversary!.............

Dr. Charles Goben
Dr. Charles Goben

Becky  Crawford
Jim and Susan McNeer
Jim and Susan McNeer

The Bryant Family

In Memory of From:
Donald M. Kirk, Jr. ............................................................................................................................................................................Sammie Kirk
Penny Brown ................................................................................................................................................................. Mr. & Mrs. Roy A. Cook
Linda Pearson ............................................................................................................................................................................. Robert Pearson
Venia “Bootsie” Magri .................................................................................................................................................................. Edward Magri
Marion Bouchereau ...................................................................................................................................................................... Edward Magri
Lynne Jones Magri ........................................................................................................................................................................ Edward Magri
Dee Hall ........................................................................................................................................................................................ Edward Magri
Stewart Jacobs .................................................................................................................................................................... Dr. & Mrs. Ted Jones
Mrs. Lois Humble ..........................................................................................................................................................David and Ruthie Bryant

In Honor of: From:
Dan and Chuy Hall ....................................................................................................David Bryant, Exec. Director and MITC Board of Directors
Dr. John Hall ..............................................................................................................David Bryant, Exec. Director and MITC Board of Directors
Mark Webb ................................................................................................................................................................................. William Keesler
Ben McDaniel, Happy Birthday! ................................................................................................................................................. Patsy McDaniel
Jim and Susan McNeer, Happy Anniversary! ................................................................................................................David and Ruthie Bryant
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